

UNIT 9. ENGLISH IN THE WORLD
PART A. LANGUAGE FOCUS (4.0 POINTS)

I. Khoanh tròn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác các từ còn lại trong mỗi câu sau như ví dụ (câu 0) đã làm (0,6 điểm)

- | | | | |
|------------------------|-------------------|-----------------|-------------------|
| 1. A. <u>words</u> | B. <u>nouns</u> | C. <u>terms</u> | D. <u>streets</u> |
| 4. A. <u>practiced</u> | B. <u>learned</u> | C. <u>asked</u> | D. <u>watched</u> |
| 3. A. <u>speak</u> | B. <u>need</u> | C. <u>heart</u> | D. <u>read</u> |

II. Khoanh tròn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ có trọng âm chính rơi vào vị trí âm tiết khác các từ còn lại trong mỗi câu sau như ví dụ (câu 0) đã làm (0,4 điểm)

- | | | | |
|------------------------|---------------------|---------------------|-------------------|
| 1. A. <u>rusty</u> | B. <u>mainly</u> | C. <u>correct</u> | D. <u>country</u> |
| 2. A. <u>admission</u> | B. <u>bilingual</u> | C. <u>continent</u> | D. <u>variety</u> |

III. Khoanh tròn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để điền vào mỗi chỗ trống trong các câu sau như ví dụ (câu 0) đã làm (2,0 điểm)

1. They could understand our conversation if they _____ some English.
A. will know B. know C. knew D. would know
2. She spoke English with a strong _____ that I couldn't understand.
A. accent B. skill C. vocabulary D. language
3. The children _____ attend that English school receive good education.
A. which B. whose C. who D. whom
4. - Nam: I think we should watch English videos online!
- Mai: _____. We can pause the video and repeat.
A. Good idea. B. Not at all. C. It's nice of you to say so. D. Congratulations!
5. The _____ of form makes English easy to learn.
A. simple B. simplicity C. simply D. simplify
6. Some English verbs are _____ their nouns or adjectives
A. very different B. the same as C. as similar D. identical as
7. Miss Diep didn't know the correct spelling so she had to _____ it in the dictionary.
A. look up B. cut down C. set off D. put off
8. Peter has three brothers. He wishes he _____ a sister.
A. have B. has C. had D. will have
9. You have read this essay on the website, _____?
A. do you B. haven't you C. did you D. can't you
10. I have left my book in _____ kitchen and I would like you to get it for me.
A. the B. a C. Ø D. an

IV. Cho dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặc để hoàn chỉnh các câu sau như ví dụ. (1.0 điểm).

0. We are practicing jogging in the park. (JOG)
1. The first is the export of the language, which began in the 17th century, with the first _____ in North America. (SETTLE)
2. English is the _____ language and government must do its business in English. (OFFICE)
3. He knows quite a lot of French, but he has not spoken it _____ yet. (FLUENT)
4. As a manager she deals with problems _____ and equably, never losing her temper. (REASON)
5. English _____ schools have been built to create all English environments for English learners. (IMMERSE)

PART B. READING (3.0 POINTS)

I. Khoanh tròn A, B, C hoặc D ứng với phương án đúng để hoàn chỉnh văn bản sau. (1.0 điểm)

The country is more beautiful than a town and (1) _____ to live in. Many people think so, and go to the country for the summer holidays though they cannot live there all the year round. Some have a cottage (2) _____ in a village so that they can go there whenever they can find the time.

English villages are not all alike, but in some ways they are not different from one another. Almost every village has a church, the round or square tower of (3) _____ can be seen for many miles around. Surrounding the church is the churchyard, where people are buried.

The village green is a wide stretch of grass, and houses or cottages are built round it. Country life is now fairly (4) _____ and many villages have water brought through pipes into each house. Most villages are so (5) _____ some small towns that people can go there to buy what they can't find in the village shop.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|----------------|--------------|-------------|
| 1. A. please | B. pleased | C. pleasure | D. pleasant |
| 2. A. build | B. building | C. built | D. is built |
| 3. A. what | B. where | C. when | D. which |
| 4. A. difficult | B. comfortable | C. enjoyable | D. improved |
| 5. A. far away | B. out of | C. beyond | D. close to |

II. Đọc văn bản và trả lời các câu hỏi sau. (2.0 điểm)

English is the language of science, of aviation, computers, diplomacy, and tourism. Knowing English increases your chances of getting a good job in a multinational company within your home country or for finding work abroad. **It** is also the language of international communication, the media and the internet, so learning English is important for socialising and entertainment as well as work!

English may not be the most spoken language in the world, but it is the official language of 53 countries and spoken by around 400 million people across the globe. Being able to speak English is not just about being able to communicate with native English speakers, it is the most common second language in the world. If you want to speak to someone from another country, the chances are that you will both be speaking English to do this.

The British Council projects that by 2020 two billion people in the world will be studying English. Learning English is important as it enables you to communicate easily with your fellow global citizens. When you study English at ELC schools, you will be making friends with people from lots of different countries, using English as your common language!

1. What does knowing English increase?

2. May English be the most spoken language in the world?

3. What benefits can you get when you study English at ELC schools?

4. What does the word "**It**" in line 4 refer to _____.

- | | | | |
|------------|------------|------------|--------|
| A. English | B. company | C. country | D. job |
|------------|------------|------------|--------|

5. How many people across the globe speak English?

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|-----------------------------|----------------------|----------------|
| A. two billion people | B. about 400 million people | C. 53 million people | D. 2020 people |
|-----------------------|-----------------------------|----------------------|----------------|

PART C. WRITING (3.0 POINTS)

1. Hoàn chỉnh câu thứ hai sao cho nghĩa không thay đổi so với câu thứ nhất (2.0 điểm).

0. Do you play chess well?

→ Are you good at playing chess?

1. The teacher has invited all the students in the class.

→ All the students in the class _____

2. I don't feel confident in front of the crowd because my French is not good.

→ If my French _____

3. "Why do you like this job?" Tom said to me.

→ Tom asked me _____

4. Because his bike was broken, he arrived late for the concert.

→ Because of _____

5. The news was so shocking that no one could believe it.

→ It was _____